
May 2017 

 

Phone: (919) 772-5294 
Fax:  (919) 772-0754 
office@hollandsumc.org 
 

Church Office Hours  
 

Mon-Thurs   8:30 am - 5:00 pm  

Friday        8:30 am - 12 noon  

Ministry Support Team     Ext.  

Lead Pastor  10 

Gary E. Allred  
gary@hollandsumc.org 
 

Associate Pastor  12 

Rich Cooper  
rich@hollandsumc.org 
 

Pastor of Congregational Care &    20 

Spiritual Development   

Jeremy Absher  
Jeremy@hollandsumc.org 
 

Minister of Music 23 

Traditional Worship   

Pam Linke  
pam@hollandsumc.org 
 

Minister of Music 

Connexion Worship 

Lisa Treadaway  

lisa@hollandsumc.org 
 

Director of Youth                           21 

Ministries  

Susan Wright  

susan@hollandsumc.org 
 

Dir. of Children’s Ministries           21 

Heather Szalanski 

heather@hollandsumc.org 
 

Administrative Assistant 11 

Cindy Davidson  

cindy@hollandsumc.org 
 

Financial Associate  13 

Ellen Chambers  
ellen@hollandsumc.org 
 

Facility/Media Manager 

Jim Gregory 

jimg@hollandsumc.org 
 

Pianist/Organist   

Angela Stephenson  
angela@hollandsumc.org 
 

Handbell Director   

Betty Bowes  
betty@hollandsumc.org 
 

Nursery Coordinator   

Grace Landau 

grace@hollandsumc.org 

 

  You are invited  
to a retirement celebration 

 honoring 
��

����������	
���������
� �
��

Sunday, June 4th 
3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

  
Holland’s United Methodist Church 

9433 Ten Ten Road 
Raleigh, North Carolina 

  
RSVP to Cindy Davidson by May 28th 

at cindy@hollandsumc.org 
  

  
Gary and Lou Ann have requested no personal gifts. 

If you would like to honor their years of ministry, 
a contribution may be given to 

  

“Support for Pastors Serving in  
the Evangelical Methodist Church of El Salvador.” 

  

Checks may be made payable to “Holland’s United Methodist Church” 
with “El Salvador - Allred” on the memo line, 

or you may contribute online at 
http://hollandsumc.org (click on “Online Donation” in top banner.) 

  

A book of congratulatory letters will be assembled and presented 
to the Allred’s at this celebration. If you would like to send your  

letter to be included in this book, please send to 
Cindy Davidson at cindy@hollandsumc.org 
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HIGHER GROUND 
Mid-Week Worship 

Resumes on Thursday, May 4 
 

 

This worship experience features a relaxed atmosphere  
including music led by our Higher Ground Band. 

Once again, the messages for this service will be 

led and shared among our pastors and other members 

from our church family. 
 

 

Higher Ground takes place each Thursday (May-October) 

in the Youth Room at 7:00 p.m. 

Coffee provided! 
 

 

All are invited and encouraged to invite others to join us! 
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Hosted by the El Salvador Mission Team 
 

Our very own Dean Edwards has agreed to cook us up a batch of his Uncle Bennett’s famous 
Brunswick Stew! We will be selling quarts for $8.00 each as a fundraiser. Proceeds will go to-
wards the 2017 El Salvador Mission. We have a full team of 18 folks going this year! 
Sales will  begin on Sunday, May 21, 2017 and will continue for several weeks. We will be in 
the fellowship hall after each service or you can see a member of the 2017 El Salvador Team 
listed below for orders. Please email Nancy Gregory at momrocks629@gmail.com for more 
information. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for your support! 

Megan Allen  

Rev. Gary Allred  

Lou Ann Allred  

Dr. David Bailey   

Kathy Connelly  

Amanda Gregory  

Jim Gregory 

Nancy Gregory 

Dr. Nelson Haden 

Donna Hirschi 

Susan Lynch 

Danielle Monroe 

Austin “Bob” Martin 

Dr. David Spivey, Jr. 

Melba Spivey 

Chase Woodall 

Dean Wright 

Lindsay Wright 
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For our mothers, who have given us life and love, that we may 
show them reverence and love, we pray to the Lord. 
 
For mothers who have lost a child through death, that their faith 
may give them hope, and their family and friends support and 
console them, we pray to the Lord. 
 
For women, though without children of their own, who like 
mothers have nurtured and cared for us, we pray to the Lord. 
 
For mothers, who have been unable to be a source of strength, 
who have not responded to their children and have not sustained 
their families, we pray to the Lord. 
 
Loving God, as a mother gives life and nourishment to her chil-
dren, so you watch over your Church.  Bless these women, that 
they may be strengthened as Christian mothers.  Let the example 
of their faith and love shine forth.  Grant that we, their sons and 
daughters, may honor them always with a spirit of profound re-
spect.  Grant this through Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
 
                                                                    from the United Methodist Book of Worship 



5 

 

5  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
     We recently received a letter of thanks for our support. We will receive the an-
nual special offering for this ministry on Independence Sunday, July 2. 
 
     The thank you letter, in part, reads: 
 
     “Thank you for your generous support of the ministries provided by Strength 
for Service, Inc. 
 
     Under the guidance of the 11-member board of directors, this non-
denominational ministry has now provided some 500,000 copies of the historic 
Strength for Service to God and Country books to military personnel stationed in 
the U.S. and around the world. And, they have provided Strength for Service to 
God and Community to some 30,000 police officers, fire fighters and other first 
responders. 
 
     While the number of troops being deployed is decreasing, requests for books 
from military chaplains continue, and those requests are matched by those from 
chaplains serving VA hospitals. 
 
     Thank you for your generous support in the past and may God’s richest bless-
ings be yours as we celebrate this ministry. 
 
Yours in celebration of a very special ministry, 
 
����������	

	���
�

Acting Executive Director 
Strength for Service, Inc. 

 



6 

 

   
   

APPALACHIAN SERVICE PROJECT 
  

  ASP 2017 Summer Youth Trips – Holland’s is in the process of preparing for a team of approximately (21) volunteers 
serving the week of June 11 to June 17 and another team of approximately (49) volunteers serving the week of July 23 to 
July 29. The June trip will be serving in Wise County Virginia, and the July trip will be serving in Avery County North 
Carolina. Please begin praying for our youth and adult volunteers. 

 

 
 FOOD BANK 

Food Bank of Central & Eastern North Carolina – In April, Holland’s volunteers worked our regularly scheduled 
monthly work date at the Food Bank warehouse on Capital Boulevard. This month volunteers participated in “salvage” 
operations of food items donated by local food stores. 
  
Reminder, Holland’s regularly scheduled monthly work dates are the 2nd Thursday of each month.  We meet at the 
church parking lot at 8:15 am and caravan up to the food bank warehouse, where we work from 9:00 am to noon. There 
is no monthly commitment, no heavy lifting, just come and work when you can. We have a lot of fun working with oth-
ers as the hands and body of Christ. If interested in joining us, please contact Bill Band at bband@mckimcreed.com 
  

MISSIONARY OF THE MONTH 
Kristen Brown 

 
Kristen Brown is a missionary with the General Board of Global Ministries of the United Method-
ist Church serving as coordinator of interpretation, education, and advocacy through the Methodist 
liaison office in Jerusalem. The office is a joint project of Global Ministries, the British Methodist 
Church, and the World Methodist Council. It relates to ecumenical organizations, churches, and 
church-related institutions in the Holy Land, and it provides educational venues for Methodist pil-
grims to the region. 
 
Born in New York City, Kristen grew up in many places, including Zambia and Libya, and gradu-
ated from high school in Tahlequah, Oklahoma. She received a Bachelor of Arts degree in French 

from Oklahoma City University and a Master of Divinity degree from Duke University Divinity School. Kristen was 
ordained as a United Methodist deacon in 1997 and as an elder in 2000.  
 
Her first pastorate was at Nichols Hills United Methodist Church, in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma. Her second appoint-
ment was to Mounds United Methodist Church in Mounds, Oklahoma. She then spent eight years as campus minister 
through the Wesley Foundation at Southwestern Oklahoma State University, Weatherford, Oklahoma. From June 2009 
to January 2011, she was senior pastor at the First United Methodist Church of Blackwell, Oklahoma. 
 
"From a young age, I have known that I have been called to mission," Kristen says. "My first recollections of church are 
of a home-church we had in Benghazi, Libya. Later, I would learn about Methodism. Our home was one where there was 
always room for one more and the door was never shut on anyone in need." She felt a specific call to ministry and mis-
sion as an undergraduate student spending two months in Burkina Faso. 
 
"God's call upon my life has taken me many places," says Kristen. "God's faithfulness in my life has enabled me to go 
where God leads.” 

 
 



7 

 

YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 
We are now meeting at 9:45 on Sunday mornings at Hol-
land’s House. All adults, ages 18-25 are welcome to join 
us for Bible study and fellowship. We will have the fol-
lowing events in May:  
 
May 7 - 3:00 pm: Fun with outdoor games, followed by a 
cookout at Lake Benson, Shelter #2. 
 
May 25: Travel to Fayetteville for the day to help in Hur-
ricane Matthew relief. We will meet at the church in the 
morning and return that evening. 
 
For more information, please contact Mike Wamboldt, 
919-539-5465. 

SAMARITAN’S PANTRY 
Samaritan’s Pantry is an ongoing church-wide ministry to 
help those in need.  Each month, we will suggest an “item 
of the month” or you can bring an item you have on hand.  
The proceeds are donated to Garner Area Ministries.  The 
Samaritan’s Pantry is located in the hallway near the 
church office.  For more information, please contact 
Lavonda Bagwell, 919-772-8171.   
 

Items for donation in May are: Pasta & sauce. 

OPPORTUNITY 
 

REVEREND TOM LAMBRECHT  
 

PRESENTATION ON THE BISHOP’S COMMISSION ON A WAY FORWARD 
 

NC WESLEYAN  COLLEGE  
 

MAY 18 
 

The Reverend Tom Lambrecht will be at NC Wesleyan College on Thursday, May 18, 7:00 pm. He will be 
making a presentation about the challenges facing our denominational life in these days. 
 
Tom has served as an ordained United Methodist elder in Wisconsin since 1982, after a brief career as a mu-
sic teacher. A graduate of Trinity Evangelical Divinity School, Tom has pastored various sized congregations 
and fulfilled leadership roles on many different councils, boards, committees, and task forces within the Wis-
consin Annual Conference. In 2016, he was selected by the Council of Bishops to serve as one of 32 mem-
bers of the very important Bishop’s Commission on a Way Forward. 
 
If you are interested in attending this event with Pastor Gary, Please let him know ASAP. 
 
Grace and peace, 
Pastor Gary 
 

YOUNG AT HEART  
 

The Young at Heart senior group will meet on May 
18 at the Carolina BBQ restaurant at 11:30 am on 
Highway 70 in Garner. Please come and join us and 
bring a friend. 

God Bless! 
 

Judy Best, Paulette Hackney, and Jan Koot 
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Join us Sundays at 9:45 am for 

 3-5 year old children meet in the Preschool Room (next to Nursery) 

Kindergarten through 5th graders meet in the Youth Room (next to Original Fellowship Hall) 

Visit H
ollandsKids.org each 

month to see what our kids are 

learning during Sunday School 

classes and download at-home 

resources. 
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To invite and equip youth to boldly live as disciples 

for the transformation of the world. 

  
May 7                             Youth Sunday rehearsal at 4:30 pm; Sole Hope shoe-cutting party at UMYF at 5 pm 
May 14                             No Youth Group; Celebrate Mom’s Day! 
May 21  Youth Sunday!! 

UMYF End of Year Celebration with a cookout and games at Lake Benson Park, Shelter 
#1, at 5 pm 

May 24 Point of Decision Meeting for Confirmands at 7:30 pm, Sanctuary 
May 28 No Youth Group due to Memorial Day weekend; Youth Group resumes in September 

 
June 4                            Confirmation at 10:30 Service 
                                       Pastor Gary’s Retirement Service & Reception at 3 pm  
June 11                          Graduate Recognition 
June 11-17                     ASP Week 1 
June 25-28                     Vacation Bible School (Need youth and adult volunteers!) 
July 6-9                           Lake Junaluska Retreat 
July 23-29                       ASP Week 2 
July 30                            Promotions Sunday 

 
 

 

Many of our youth are natural leaders who make a HUGE impact on our Youth Ministries!  Youth who are interested in 
becoming an “official” youth leader are asked to complete a Holland’s UMYF Youth Leader application and return it to 
Susan by May 7.  Contact Susan for an application. 

 

 
Youth Sunday is May 21!  This year we will lead 2 services at 8:30 and 11:00.  At 9:45 we will have a Gratitude 
Brunch for the congregation complete with pictures from this year’s youth events.  All youth are asked to participate in 
this special Sunday.   
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Susan Wright  
Director of Youth Ministries 

9433 Ten Ten Rd, 
 Raleigh NC 27603 

susan@hollandsumc.org  
919-772-5294 Church 

919-931-3541 Cell 
www.hollandsumc.org/youth 
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FFFIRSTIRSTIRST   JJJOURNEYOURNEYOURNEY   CCCIRCLEIRCLEIRCLE    
Kathy Nieberding - (Nieberding@outlook.com) 

Meetings: 4th Tuesday of each  month, 
 7:00 pm at Holland’s UMC (Room 103) 

 

NNNEWEWEW   HHHORIZONSORIZONSORIZONS   
Amy Sawyer - (amy.sawyer15@gmail.com) 

Meetings: 1st Thursday of each month,  
7:00 pm at Holland’s House 

 

WINGSWINGSWINGS  
Renee Gamble - (rogjog@nc.rr.com) 
Meetings: First Monday of each month,  

7:00 pm in members’ homes 

   
   

KKK INDREDINDREDINDRED   HHHEARTSEARTSEARTS   
Sandra Peeler - (Sandra_peeler@hotmail.com) 

Meetings: Last Thursday of each month,  
7:00 pm in members’ homes 

 

LLLYDIAYDIAYDIA ’’’SSS   SSSISTERSISTERSISTERS   
Donna Hayes - (donnahayes@bellsouth.net) 

Paulette Hackney - (hackneyrl@aol.com) 
Meetings: 4th Saturday morning of each month,  

9:30 am in the fellowship hall 

M y Lord God, I have no idea where I am going. I do not see the road ahead of me. I cannot know for cer-
tain where it will end. Nor do I really know myself, and the fact that I think I am following your will 

does not mean that I am actually doing so. But I believe that the desire to please you does, in fact,  please you. 
And I hope I have that desire in all that I am doing. I hope that I will never do anything apart from that desire. 
And I know that if I do this you will lead me by the right road, though I may know nothing about it. There-
fore, I will trust you always though I may seem to be lost and in the shadow of death. I will not fear, for you 
are ever with me, and you will never leave me to face my perils alone. 
 

 - A Prayer of Thomas Merton from “In Thoughts of Solitude” 

Holland's United Methodist Women has five (5) active circles.  All women are invited to participate in 
the activities/missions of a circle.  The circles are listed below along with the contact person for 
each, meeting time and date. 
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HOLLAND’SHOLLAND’S   
UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH 

HHOLLANDOLLAND ’’ SS  MM ISSIONISSION  SSTATEMENTTATEMENT ::   

We are a caring community that invites 
 and equips people to follow Jesus. 

Upcoming Events  

Higher Ground Worship May 4 

Mother’s Day May 14 

Youth Sunday May 21 

Brunswick Stew Sale begins May 21 

Church Council May 23 

Memorial Day May 29 

Confirmation Sunday June 4 

Retirement Celebration June 4 


